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 The Vicarõs Letter 

How are you doing with your New 

Yearôs resolutions? Perhaps you have 

mastered your new fitness regime, 

successfully weaned yourself off cakes 

and treats, had a ódryô January or even 

marked óveganuaryô!!  If so, well done! 

But Iôm guessing that for some, those 

resolutions feel like a dim and distant 

memory. If that applies to you, donôt 

worry ï youôre not alone! A quick search on Google has showed 

that half of people have given up on their resolution by the end of 

the month, and 83% of people eventually fail at keeping their 

resolution. January feels like a long, cold, dark month, where we 

come back to earth after all the excitement of Christmas, so Iôm not 

surprised people find it hard to stick to a challenge. 

But now we enter February. If January is about coming back to 

reality, then perhaps February is a turning point. February sets us 

on a path of hope. In the natural world, the 4th February is a 

particularly special day, when we will be exactly half-way between 

the shortest day, 21st December, and the Spring Equinox, 20th 

March, when day and night are of equal length. In other words, in 

February we can start to look towards Spring, knowing that the 

worst of the darkness is over, and the cold winter weather might 

soon be behind us. 

February also brings a turning point at church too, and as 

Christians we are encouraged to hope. The 2nd February is 

Candlemas, 40 days after Christmas, when we remember how 

Mary and Joseph presented the infant Jesus in the Temple, as was 

their religious custom. 2000 years ago, it was a turning point for 

them as a family, as Mary was officially welcomed back into 

religious life after childbirth, and Jesus dedicated to God as their 

first-born son. But Candlemas is also a turning point for us as a 

church ï we put our crib away, and we no longer focus on Jesus 

the child or his early ministry. Instead, we turn to walk with him as 

his ministry gathers pace, and follow him on a path that will lead 

St Mark's Church Mission Statement 

To be the people of God in this place and to work to make God more 

real for our community. 

him to suffering, but ultimately to new life. In church, once again 

February is a turning point which directs us with hope towards 

the new life.  And the end of February this year brings us to Ash 

Wednesday and the start of the season of Lent, which takes us 

up to Holy Week and Easter. 

Even if your New Yearôs resolutions left you feeling 

disheartened, this February I encourage you to hold onto the 

sense of hope this month brings. God invites us to óturn the 

cornerô and follow him to discover the new life of Spring. Hope is 

one of the greatest gifts in our faith. We know that no matter how 

dark life may feel at times, and, of course, Lent and Holy Week 

are certainly not without darkness, Jesus burns with an 

inextinguishable light. We know that no matter how often we fail, 

God forgives and offers a new beginning. We know that no 

matter what mess the world is in, Jesus promises to one day 

return and make all things new. We know that no matter how our 

faith waxes and wanes, Godôs faithfulness never does, for Jesus 

is with us always. As Christians, hope is in our DNA. It is our 

Christian hope that gets us through our successes and failures, 

the twists and turns, ups and downs of life. So, this February, put 

any frustrations and failures behind you, and look around for the 

new shoots of Spring in the world. We have a ósure and certain 

hopeô of new life through our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

 

 

The Revd Rachel Rosborough 

rachelrosborough@hotmail.com 
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36 Grantchester Street; Tel (01223) 35 28 56 

www.CambridgeButchers.com  

[ƻŎŀƭƭȅ-ǎƻǳǊŎŜŘ ǘƻǇ ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ ƳŜŀǘǎΦ 
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40 Grantchester Road, Newnham, Cambridge 

01223 503634 ƭŀǘƘŀƳōǳƛƭŘŜǊǎΦŎƻƳ 07528 772899 

Carpet Cleaning &  
Stone Floor, Upholstery, Rugs 

In business since 1993 

01223 832 928       

www.Rothwells.biz 
Weôre an honest local family firm. 

Our large truck mounted machines mean more cleaning & drying power for the 
best results possible. 100% satisfaction or itôs FREE. 
Call Oliver and Max Campbell for expert help today. 

C & C BLINDS  
SPECIALISTS IN BLINDS 

ANY SIZE   ANY COLOUR 

FREE ESTIMATES 

01223 211171  07761 262070 

Vertical Blinds, Roller Blinds,          

Venetian Blinds, Wooden Blinds,     

Roman Blinds, Pleated Blinds, Repairs 

  

 

CCHP : Charity of  the Month 

the Cambridge Churches Homeless Project (known as 

CCHP) is a charity set up in November 2017 to take over 

the winter shelter project started under Hope Cambridge. 

The project is hosted in a different church, synagogue or 

venue every night and is, essentially, a temporary pop-

up shelter that runs during the winter. Each night up to 15 homeless 

men are offered a meal, friendship, pastoral care and a safe warm 

place to sleep. It is sustained by the work of 300 volunteers. 

CCHP works in partnership with local homeless agencies such as 

Jimmyôs and Winter Comfort. It is based at St Paulôs Church Hills Rd, 

Cambridge and the chair is the Rev Jon Canessa who is the Bishopôs 

Officer for Homelessness. 

ñThe growing challenge of homelessness in our society is 

one of the great scandals of our time. Christian communities, 

recognising the immeasurable value of every individual, must 

continue to witness to the dignity of the homeless, to serve 

their needs, and to challenge society to confront a situation 

which is shameful for a wealthy nation and a prosperous 

city.ò 

Dr Rowan Williams Patron, cchp 

A prayer for the Cambridge Churches Homeless Project 

As we create a space where we can share our food and stories 

together around the table 

May our churches be home to those who have no home 

May the warmth of our hospitality melt fear and mistrust 

May we be transformed by our guests as they bless us, 

holding a mirror up to us showing us who we really are 

And may we let go of all that stops us from seeing Christ in the other. 

Amen. 

www.cchp.org.uk 

www.facebook.com/cchpnews 

Jeremy Whitton Spriggs 

http://www.CambridgeButchers.com
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ahead of his time. He strongly advocated the ordination of women 

and supported their leadership. In addition, Gibson was 

ecumenically-minded and interested in other faiths - an outlook that 

continues to this day in the college. In November 1931 he hosted a 

visit from Mahatma Gandhi who spoke to Ridley's students about 

his own spiritual life. During World II, Gibson and his wife 

welcomed a large group of women training for the Church 

Missionary Society to make the Hall their home when their own 

establishment at Foxbury in Kent was bombed. 

Many of Ridley's students have participated in the University's 

sports teams, and some famously so. Noel Duckworth was the cox 

of the British eight in the 1936 'Hitler Olympics'. Duckworth 

eventually served in the war as a chaplain and was captured in 

Malaysia. He stood up fearlessly to his captors for wounded 

soldiers and afterwards became the first Chaplain of Churchill 

College. Before he became Bishop of London and a prominent 

social reformer, another Ridley student David Sheppard was also a 

keen cricketer with a celebrated career. In the middle of his training 

at Ridley, he was released to captain England against Pakistan in 

1954!  

One of the Hall's most important accomplishments has been its 

involvement in co-founding (with Wesley House and Westcott 

House in 1972) and supporting the Cambridge Theological 

Federation (CTF), an ecumenical partnership currently comprising 

eleven theological institutions from very different traditions. The 

college's students share classes and teachers with other CTF 

students in a healthy arrangement of mutual service that helps to 

foster understanding and trust. 

Over the years, Ridley has had various connections with St Mark's 

Church. Sherard Falkner Allison, the father-in-law of our own Jane 

Plows, was Principal from 1945 to 1951 before going on to be 

Bishop of Chelmsford. Many ordinands from Ridley have served in 

placements at the church in the last forty years, and from time to 

time the college has held special services at St Mark's. Jeremy 

Begbie was our doctrine teacher for over a quarter of a century. 

Ridley Hall 

We are very grateful to Mike Thompson for agreeing 

to write this article on the history of our close 

neighbour, Ridley Hall. 

For twenty-five years I have worked in a vicar factory. 

Originally founded to train single young men for ordination in the 

Church of England, Ridley Hall (located between Newnham College 

and Gonville & Caius' Fellows' garden) now offers theological 

education to all people who want to learn more about the Christian 

faith.  

Until the last third of the 19th century most clergy in the Church of 

England were graduates of Oxford or Cambridge. They were required 

to pass an examination before ordination, but relatively few of these 

had rigorous vocational training between leaving University and being 

ordained. Influenced by the tradition of Cranmer and the Reformers, 

the founders of Ridley Hall wanted to promote a biblically-rooted 

experience of formation to prepare clergy to preach the good news of 

Jesus Christ in a winning way and to be able to respond to what was 

perceived as the challenges of the Tractarian movement's 'ritualism' 

and the growth of sceptical rationalism. 

In 1879 Ridley's Trustees purchased a two-acre meadow in what was 

then the very outskirts of the town. At that time only a small portion of 

Newnham College had been constructed; St Mark's Church and 

Selwyn College did not exist. Grange Road was not much more than 

a country lane with three or four houses built on it and Sidgwick 

Avenue had not been laid out.  

The Hall opened on 20 January 1881 and its first Principal, Handley 

Moule, taught an initial student body of eight students, half of whom 

were Corpus Christi graduates. Two of Ridley's early students were 

among the Cambridge Seven, who left comfortable lives in England 

to become missionaries in China with Hudson Taylor's China Inland 

Mission. 

Ridley's traditional roots have not kept it from being progressive. Its 

fourth Principal, Paul Gibson, served from 1927 to 1945 and was 
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Dispensing Chemist 
N.K. Jank 

32a Eltisley Ave, Tel. 322473 

8.30 - 18.00 Monday to Friday 

8.30 - 13.00 Saturday 

Closed 13.00 - 14.00 Mon & Thurs 

Aromatherapy oils, health and skin care, 
healthfood, gifts wrapped with style 

JM /!wt9b¢w¸ 
Carpentry Ŀ Building Ŀ Property Maintenance 

01223 515880 / 07932 788801 

10 Selwyn Road, CB3 9EB 

Domestic & Commercial Carpentry Services 

Kitchens, Roofing, New Builds, Joinery 

Works, Windows, Doors 

 

A caring and professional service at all times  
Richard Stebbings Ltd  

Funeral Service  
Kendal House, Cambridge Road,  

Impington, Cambridge CB24 9YS  

Tel: 01223 232309                   

Fax: 01223 232319               
Member of the British Institute of Funeral 

Directors 

¶ Independent family business  

¶ Personal 24 hour service  

¶ Private Chapel of Rest  

¶ Pre-payment funeral plans  

¶ Monumental masonry  

¶ Floral Tributes 

PAUL WALDMANN 

Designs in Wood 

41 Norfolk Street 
pm.waldmann@ntlworld.com 

01223 314001    07740 167055 

Cabinet making 

Furniture restoration 

Interior woodwork 

(fitted cupboards, bookcases, etc.) 

C.S. MARTIN 

PAINTING & DECORATING 
For a complete and reliable interior 
and exterior decorating service 

Free estimates and advice 

Over 25 years experience 

Please contact Chris on 01223 
233613 or 07778338437 

cs.martin@ntlworld.com 

Our vicar, Rachel Rosborough, currently serves part-time as a 

tutor at Ridley, and Michael Volland is our Principal. Fiona Green 

who grew up at St Mark's became our Vice-Principal in September 

and oversees the full programme of lay training. Today the college 

is thriving with over a hundred students of all ages in full- and part-

time education for a variety of ministries. 

Mike Thompson 

drawing on work done by Elaine Thornton 

Meet Nicola, Our New Administrator 

After graduating from Cambridge with a degree in French and 

Russian I made every reasonable attempt to leave the city, only to 

be drawn back after a few years to take up a post in Public 

Relations at Kettle's Yard.  

My career since then might best be described as a grand tour of 

the University's administration, featuring its Development Office, 

Language Centre and the Old Schools as notable highlights along 

the way. Since 2003, I have been taking regular short walks to and 

from the Senate House as one of the University's senior 

ceremonial officers. Outside of work, you are most likely to find me 

in an art gallery, fabric shop, or choir rehearsal. 

Mike and I were married at St Mark's and have lived in Newnham 

for fifteen years. Along with our daughter Julia, we know many of 

you as neighbours and through Messy Church, Good Friday walks 

to Grantchester and, of course, the St Mark's fete! It is a pleasure 

to work with you all and to contribute to the life of the church and 

the local community in this new role. 

Nicola Hardy 

We are delighted that Nicola, who joined us in the autumn, has 

found time in her busy schedule to tell us a little about herself. If 

you want to know more about her role as one of the University's 

senior ceremonial officers you can hear her speaking at the Friday 

morning talk on the 25th April. Go to page 19 to find further details. 
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Bible Reading Fellowship Notes 

Following on from the article on page 11 of the January 

issue of Seek,  this is a reminder that in early February I 

shall be renewing our church-rate subscription with the 

Bible Reading Fellowship, who produce a number of 

publications to "sustain people in their daily journey with 

the Bible".   

New Daylight and Guidelines, issued three times a year, are available in 

regular and large-print editions; a single regular copy costs Ã4.70, the 

large print edition Ã 5.95. By taking out a church-rate subscription from 

May 2020, you get a valuable saving of 3 issues for Ã14.10 postage 

free for the regular edition and Ã17.85 for the large-print version, whereas 

an individual subscription costs Ã17.85, and the large-print version 

Ã22.35. 

I have left samples of New Daylight and Guidelines in the Narthex. 

Please do feel free to take a copy. Why not give it a try by sampling the 

January-April copy at the current rate of Ã4.60? 

If you have any questions or would like to find out more, please do get in 

touch or contact me on tinahelenwilson@gmail.com and you can find out 

more about BRF on their website: https://www/brfonline.org.uk and 

https://www.biblereadingnotes.org.uk .  

Tina Wilson 

If you enjoy Sheepôs Green, you may be interested to know that a new 

Friends of Sheepôs Green and Lammas Land group has recently been 

formed by local residents. The aim of the group is to ensure that Sheepôs 

Green and Lammas Land are conserved and enhanced, so that they 

retain their unique character, and remain an important asset for future 

generations. If you would like to add your support to the group, please 

email Jean Glasberg on j.glasberg@btinternet.com. 

The Sheepõs Green Sculpture 

If you are looking for a destination for a wintery walk, why not take in 

Sheepôs Green and visit the beautiful new eco sculpture adjacent to the 

learner pool?  

Carved by students from Rowan (http://www.rowanhumberstone.co.uk/) 

and Newnham Croft Primary School, the sculpture is a wonderful art 

installation, packed with interesting facts, unusual carved creatures and 

even some local wildlife that has taken up residence since it was installed. 

The sculpture was the culmination of 

a project commissioned by the 

Friends of Sheepôs Green Learner 

Pool involving the students in 

biodiversity surveys across Sheepôs 

Green, examining local history, 

creating clay models of local wildlife 

and even a spot of environmental 

activism, with Year 3 stunning 

audiences at the Corn Exchange with their fabulous song óThere are no 

sheep on Sheepôs Greenô (https://vimeo.com/311166454). 

The sculpture was developed to celebrate the history and biodiversity of 

Sheepôs Green, to be a home for bats and insects, and to encourage 

children to explore Sheepôs Green and use the free Sheepôs Green 

Learner Pool during the summer months.  

Why not see how many of the creatures listed opposite you can find on 

the sculpture? How many can you spot in real life? 

Dani Redhead 

Birds 

Kingfisher 

Little Egret 

Moorhen 

Grey Wagtail 

Grey Heron 

Snipe 

Kestrel 

Black Headed Gull 

Mute Swan 

Wren 

Green Woodpecker 

Mammals 

Water Vole 

Otter 

Muntjac Deer 

Soprano Pipestrelle
(bat) 

Daubentonôs Bat 

Noctule Bat 

 

Reptiles 

Grass Snake 

 

Fish 

Chubb 

Minnow 

Bullhead 

Eel 

3-spined Stickle Back 

Stone Loach 

Spined Loach 

Brown Trout 

 

 

 

Plants 

Purple Toothwort 

Starwort 

Water Crowfoot 

Native Black Poplar 

Alder 

Brooklime 

Cuckoo Flower 

 

Fungi 

Chicken of the Woods 

 

How many of  these can you find?                                                                                              

mailto:tinahelenwilson@gmail.com
https://www/brfonline.org.uk
https://www.biblereadingnotes.org.uk
http://www.rowanhumberstone.co.uk/
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Seek is printed by 

Chris and Barbara Wright  

situated in St Neots 

01480 474112           07836 717950       aerocrw@gmail.com  

2020 Lent Series ð òSaying Yes to Lifeó 

This year we shall be using the Archbishop of 

Canterburyôs Lent Book, Saying Yes to Life by 

Ruth Valerio. Drawing imaginatively on the 

Genesis account of creation, it relates the themes 

of light, water, land, the seasons, creatures, 

humankind, and Sabbath rest to current issues of 

environmental, ethical and social concern.  

As Justin Welby says in the foreword, "it is a book designed for 

individuals and groups to think, reflect, pray and be challenged 

together." 

A number of small weekly groups will run at various times and 

locations, and everyone is warmly invited to join one of these. If 

you are interested in joining a group, please sign the sheet in the 

Narthex. A copy of the book is available on the table for you to 

look at. All those taking part will need to purchase their own copy, 

but we will be arranging a bulk order at a discounted price once we 

know how many are required. 

The series begins with an evening in the church, on Thursday 27th 

February at 7.30 pm, in which Richard Bauckham will introduce 

the book. Everyone is most welcome, whether intending to join a 

group or not. 

Debbie Whitton Spriggs 

 

From the Registers 

Baptisms   5th January      Rufus Willoughby Watts 

                    Delilah Lily Elizabeth Watts   

Umoja African Lunch 

Thank you very much to everyone who supported Umoja on Sunday 19th 

January. The lunch was very well attended and the different African foods 

enjoyed. A final total of the money raised will be displayed in the Narthex. 

Sue Wagner 

Candlemas Day 

Candlemas on the 2nd February, when we remember the 

presentation of the infant Jesus in the Temple, marks the 

end of the Christmas period.  

The seventeenth century poet Robert Herrick reflected this 

when he wrote in his Ceremonies for Candlemas Eve, 

Down with the rosemary and bays, 

Down with the mistletoe ; 

Instead of holly, now up-raise 

The greener box for show. 

Traditionally it was the day of the year when all the candles that were 

to be used in the church during the coming year were brought into the 

church to be blessed. 

Many different customs related to the festival developed over the 

years, one unusual one taking place in Scotland. Candlemas was the 

day when children brought candles into school to provide lighting 

during the dark Scottish winter. Eventually gas lighting took over from 

candlelight and the children took money to their teacher who was 

supposed to spend it on sweets and cakes for the children. The boy 

and girl taking in the most money would be declared Candlemas King 

and Queen and they ñruledò for six weeks. They had the power to 
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The March Issue of  SEEK 

All contributions will be gratefully received. Please send them by 

Wednesday 12th February to Jane Plows (350120) at 

janemp@virginmedia.com  or give them to any member of the 

committee. 

Lent Charity Lunches for Caring Together 

As many of you know, we have a tradition of holding a 

series of Charity Lunches on six Wednesdays in Lent, 

when various people across the parish offer to host in 

their own home a simple lunch, typically of soup, bread 

and cheese, followed by coffee and fruit, to which all are 

welcome.  

Please see the programme for the Charity lunches opposite. There will 

be open house from 12.30 pm to 2.00 pm on these days, so please feel 

free to come and go as you wish. This is a good way to meet 

neighbours and friends, and a chance to make new friends in a relaxed 

and convivial atmosphere, whilst at the same time raising money for a 

good cause.   

Our chosen charity for the Lent Lunches this 

year is Caring Together. Its Chair of Trustees 

is Stuart Evans*, who lives in Gough Way. He 

will be giving a short talk about the charity at 

the first lunch. Please see his article about 

their work overleaf, and information on notices in the Narthex and 

Community Hall. 

Do come and support these Lent Lunches and help raise money for this 

very worthwhile cause; if possible, please let the hosts know in advance 

that you would like to come.  

Tina Wilson 

Charity Lunches 
!ÌÌ ,ÕÎÃÈÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÆÒÏÍ υφȢχτ ÐÍ ÔÏ φȢττ ÐÍ ÁÎÄ ÁÒÅ ÏÐÅÎ ÈÏÕÓÅȟ ÅØÃÅÐÔ ÔÈÅ 

0ÌÏÕÇÈÍÁÎȭÓ ,ÕÎÃÈ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ υυÔÈ -ÁÒÃÈ ×ÈÉÃÈ ÉÓ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÕÓÕÁÌ ÔÉÍÅ ÏÆ                                          

υφȢχτ ÐÍ ÔÏ υȢχτ ÐÍȢ 

26th February - Ash Wednesday 

Stuart Evans will give a short talk about Caring Together. 

Tina Wilson 4 Penarth Place 366988 

4th March 

Sue Payne 16 Eltisley Avenue 328996 

11th March   

Joint Ploughmanôs/Lent Charity Lunch in the large Community Hall 

18th March 

Val and David Keeble 32 Barton Road 362291 

25th March   

Angie Cole 

Jenny Andrew 

100 Barton Road 352633 

353773 

1st April 

Monica Crammond 

Susan Chester 

69 Gough Way 359849 

324281 

*Stuart Evans is Chair of Trustees at Caring 

Together. He and his wife Brenda have been 

residents of Newnham for over 30 years. 

They adopted three children as babies, two of 

whom had Learning Difficulties. And later on, they cared for Brendaôs 

parents (including the challenges of dementia) in their final years. So 

they have deep personal experience of caring for family members.  

Caring Together was previously known as Carers Trust 

Cambridgeshire Peterborough Norfolk. 
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Caring Together 

Caring Together is a wonderful charity, 

with over 30 yearsô experience in 

supporting carers in Cambridge and 

surrounding areas. So, itôs great to 

have this opportunity to share our story 

with the members of St Markôs. 

Carers are people who do an amazing job, supporting and caring for 

friends and family members who would not be able to cope on their own. 

Did you know there are already 178,000 carers in Cambridgeshire, 

Peterborough and Norfolk, of whom 5,000 are under 18? This will 

increase to 264,000 by 2030. What this means is that three out of five of 

us will be a carer at some point in our lives. 

Carers tell us that looking after someone day-in and day-out who cannot 

cope without their help and support is hard. Really hard. This is why the 

work of Caring Together is so important. Our staff and volunteers: 

Å provide information and advice;  

Å run services in our local communities; and  

Å campaign so that carers have choices. 

Last year, Caring Together supported over 12,000 carers and their 

families. But we want to do more by helping more carers, providing them 

with more support. 

Helping people who are caring for someone 

A carer may be a husband, wife, mother, father, partner, grandparent, 

son, daughter, friend or neighbour. Whatever the relationship is, Caring 

Together know their role in caring for someone is important to them and 

to the person they care for. 

Caring Together can provide carers with breaks from their caring 

responsibilities so they can take part in activities they enjoy. These 

breaks and support from the charity benefit the physical and mental 

health, and emotional wellbeing, of the carer. This can make a real 

difference, both to the carer and to the person they care for. 

A range of support for carers 

Caring Together offer a range of support for carers and people they 

care for including: 

Care in their home and local community for adults and children. 

Information, advice and guidance to help them in their caring role. 

Dedicated staff to identify and arrange support for carers and the    

people they look after. 

Local carer groups and activities, and support from other carers. 

Tailored services for young carers and young adult carers. 

Help to plan for the unexpected. 

Immediate support in a crisis. 

Specialist dementia support. 

Homecare with trained care workers 

An important part of our work is providing care for people in their home 

or the local community. There is a professionally trained care team to 

help. By providing personalised care it can help people live safely and 

more independently. This could include personal care, medication 

support, meal preparation, attendance at an appointment, shopping or 

enabling them to take part in a hobby or activity. The Care Quality 

Commission (CQC) recently rated our services as Good. 

The visits are usually an hour or more and where possible Caring 

Together plan for them to be from the same members of staff from a 

dedicated team of care workers. 

Your support matters 

Donations from the Lent Lunches at St Markôs are vital to enable more 

help and support to be available to carers. Your donations will make a 

real difference to carers, and you can be sure they will be spent wisely 

and carefully. 

The experiences of every carer are unique and personal to them and 

those they care for. But the importance of the role of all carers, and 

helping them with the demands they face, is close to my heart. 

What carers do has never been more important for those they care for, 

and for the burden they remove from our hard-pressed health and social 

services.  So itôs a privilege to chair a charity which supports these 

remarkable people. 

Finding out more  

Call 01480 499090 or 0345 241 0954 

Email hello@caringtogether.org 

Stuart Evans 



10 

 

Extra sockets to full re-wires 

Inspections & Testing 

Part P registered 

Call for free friendly advice 

01223 521882  07830 349199 

info@electricalcontractorcambridge.com 

Domenic 
¢ƘŜ DŜƴǘƭŜƳŜƴΩǎ IŀƛǊŘǊŜǎǎŜǊ 

пр bŜǿƴƘŀƳ wƻŀŘ 

фΦлл - рΦол ¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅ - CǊƛŘŀȅ 

  уΦол - пΦол  {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅ 

!ǇǇƻƛƴǘƳŜƴǘǎ ƻǊ ΨŘǊƻǇ ƛƴΩ 

/ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ олфтрл      

[ŀ aŀƛǎƻƴ Řǳ {ǘŜŀƪ 

мнр Iƛƭƭǎ wƻŀŘ 
/ŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜΣ /.н мtD  

лмнно онпнру 

ƛƴŦƻϪƭŀƳŀƛǎƻƴŘǳǎǘŜŀƪΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

We are more than just a Steak House. Come and discover us!   

 

{ŜŜƪƛƴƎ 9ȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜŘ ¢ǳǘƻǊǎ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƻǳǊ 
ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǘŜŀƳ 

±ƛǎƛǘ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ ǘƻ ŀǇǇƭȅ 
ǿǿǿΦǘǳǘƻǊŘƻŎǘƻǊΦŎƻΦǳƪκŎŀƳōǊƛŘƎŜ 

лмнно полпон 

Friday Talks by Local People 

Spring Term 2020 

Every other Friday from January to April at 10 am  

Once again we are presenting at the Community Centre a 

varied and stimulating series of talks by people who live in 

or have a close connection with Newnham.  

No need to book. Admission Ã3 including refreshments. 

Fri 14 February  Derek Cummings: Lost in translation?      

           Famous poems you may not have heard of   

           (with more than a nod to todayôs date} 

Fri 28 February  William Swift  Working at the World Bank  

Fri 13 March   Sam Rosborough Rebuilding a broken wall 

Fri 27 March   Frank King  Sundials. Dr King was Senior    

           Lecturer at  the Cambridge Computer       

           Laboratory. He designed the sundials at     

           Selwyn and Newnham Colleges. 

Fri 25 April    Nicola Hardy: My other job: Esquire Bedell of 

           the University 

WI Notes 

I had a talk with members at our meeting on 

the 3rd January and we came to the sad 

conclusion that for the time being Newnham 

WI would be going into suspension. However, 

it is hoped that after a suitable gap a new WI 

will be formed. 

I feel very sad but I would like to thank all those who have helped and 

supported me over the years. 

Pat Caesar 
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¢I9 59w.¸ {¢hw9{ 
bŜǿƴƘŀƳ tƻǎǘ hŶŎŜ 

5ŜƭƛŎŀǘŜǎǎŜƴκbŜǿǎŀƎŜƴǘ 

WŜŀƴ ŀƴŘ bŜŜǊŀ 

лмнно орпофм 

 

уΦллŀƳ - уΦллǇƳ Řŀƛƭȅ 

{ǳƴŘŀȅ уΦллŀƳ - пΦллǇƳ 

Off licence, Provisions, Cakes/Biscuits, 

Cheese Counter, Luxury Ice Cream 

w95a!¸b9 !wbh[5 ϧ I!wwL{ 

[ƻŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ LƴŘŜǇŜƴŘŜƴǘ /ƘŀǊǘŜǊŜŘ 
{ǳǊǾŜȅƻǊǎ 

[ŀƴŘ ŀƴŘ 9ǎǘŀǘŜ !ƎŜƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ ȅƻǳǊ 

ǇǊƻǇŜǊǘȅ ƴŜŜŘǎ 

лмнно ономол 
ǿǿǿΦǊŀƘΦŎƻΦǳƪ 

 
DŀǊŀƎŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ Υ Dt aƻǘƻǊǎ 

Newnham Service Centre 
Eltisley Avenue 
Cambridge CB3 9JQ 
Tel: 01223 355574 

www.gp-cars.com 
e-mail: enquiries@gp-cars.com 

CHIROPODIST & PODIATRIST 

BEECHWOOD PRACTICE 

41 HILLS ROAD 

Celia Kenney, B.Sc. (Hons) Podiatry, 

M.Ch.S, S.R.Ch. 

Available for home appointments 

 01223 315541  07939 227195 

  

Beginners  

PIANO TUITION   
Apply now for September  

  

Tel: 07834 420739 

ƳŀǳǊŜŜƴΦǇǊƛǘŎƘŜǘǘϪƎƳŀƛƭΦŎƻƳ 

Registered with Ofsted 

Prayers for February 

How great is the love the Father has lavished on us, that we should 

be called children of God! And that is what we are! The reason the 

world does not know us is that it did not know him.  

1 John 3:1, NIV 

 

Dear Lord our Heavenly Father, we thank you that we may be your 

children and may be led by your hand. Give us patience and faith, 

especially when our way on earth seems difficult and life is full of 

grief and hardship.  

You are light. You show us the right path. You go before us in the 

self-denial and patience taught us by your Word. Protect us in all 

our ways. May your kingdom grow among us until it can be plainly 

seen that you, O God, are truly with us doing your work and 

bringing us joy, even though what we do seems fruitless.  

Help us to remember that your work endures. In your work we 

rejoice, and inspire us to give thanks to you every day.  

Amen.    

 

We bring ourselves to you, O God, seeking to know guidance, 

healing, forgiveness and joy in our lives.   

We stand beside one another as we journey together.   

May our shared witness widen compassion in the world. 

   

Dearest Lord, sustain us with friends and family.  Remind us that.. 

We are nurtured in wisdom and skill by the hands and minds of 

others.   

We are comforted and healed by acts and words of compassion 

extended to us.   

In Jesus Christ, our plumbline, is compassion we can see, touch 

and hear.   

Be in our hearts, that we show compassion for neighbours, the lost 

ones and those who suffer. 

In Jesusô Name. Amen 

Chosen by Jeremy Whitton Spriggs 
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Regular Groups 

Home Group with Bible Study : Alternate Mondays 10.30 am to 
12 noon 

Contact Sue Wagner  

Bible Study at 3 Kings Road : Tuesdays at 7.30 pm  

Contact Andrew and Angela Watts  

Prayer Group at 10 Stukeley Close : Thursdays from 6.00 pm to 6.30 pm 

Just turn up, or for more information, or to ask for prayer, contact                
Anne Howie 

Friday Prayer Group at 10 Stukeley Close : Alternate Fridays at 11.00 am 
Contact Anne Howie 

St Markôs Choir meets on the 1st, 3rd and 5th (when applicable) Fridays of 

Advertise in this magazine for as little as Ã45 per annum                   

for 11 issues. 

Contact Jane Plows  (janemp@virginmedia.com) 

Dates for your Diary 

Wednesday 12th February at 12.30 pm  Ploughmanôs Lunch in the      

                       Community Centre  

Friday 14th February at  10.00 am      Friday Talk  in the Community Centre  

                       p 10 

Tuesday 25th February at  3.30 pm     Messy Church 

Wednesday 26th February at 12.30 pm  First Lent Lunch p 8 

                     at 7.30 pm  Ash Wednesday Service 

Thursday 27th February at  7.30 pm             2020 Lent Series Introductory  

                       Evening in the church p 7 

Friday 28th February at  10.00 am      Friday Talk  in the Community Centre  

                       p  10 

Services at St Markõs Church, Newnham 

Services in February 

Sundays 

8.00 am 

Holy Communion (1662) 

9.30 am   

2nd February   Parish Communion and Junior Church  

9th February    Morning Worship and Junior Church  

16th February  Parish Communion with the Bishop of          

          Huntingdon and Junior Church  

23rd February  All Age Communion 

There is a parent and child area at the back of the church for those with 

very young children at all the 10.00 am services. Refreshments follow the 

service and everyone is most welcome.  

Evening Services  

23rd February at 6.30 pm  Informal Service 

On other Sundays, parishioners are invited to join the congregation at 

Trumpington Parish Church for BCP Evensong at 6.30 pm. 

Ash Wednesday Service 

26th February at 7.30 pm 

Regular Tuesday Services 

Weekly: Holy Communion (1662) at 11.00 am followed by coffee  

Monthly: Messy Church from 3.30 pm to 5.45 pm. Join us for     

activities and worship for the whole family on Tuesday 25th February. 


